Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF MANAGEMENT SERVICES
E911 Board
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
60FF1-5.003
911 Grant Programs

The Department of Management Services, E911 Board hereby gives notice: of the issuance of a Notice regarding the Petition for Variance or Waiver for Lake County Florida, filed on February 25, 2020. The Notice of Petition for Variance or Waiver was published in Volume 46, No. 41, of the February 28, 2020, Florida Administrative Register. The Petitioner sought a variance or waiver of subsection 60FF1-5.00(3), F.A.C., regarding the requirement that all expenditures must be made within 2 years of the date the Grant was awarded. An additional year may be approved by the Board. The Board considered the Petition at a duly-noticed public meeting held on March 30, 2020. The Boards Notice, filed on April 1, 2020, grants the Petition for variance or waiver, finding that application of the rule in this circumstance would cause a substantial hardship for Lake County. The purpose of the underlying statute will be achieved by allowing Lake County additional time to implement the grant. Lake County’s deadline is extended 180 days from the current expiration date.
A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Matthew Matney, Chairman, E911 Board, 4030 Esplanade Way, Suite 135F, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0950 or telephone: (850)922-4135, or by electronic mail – Matthew.Matney@dms.myflorida.com.
